Mr. Frank L. Brittain, Lathrop Building, Kansas City, Mo.

Dear Frank:

We are expecting you to address our Rotary Club on "Let's Save America's Business", on Monday, January 29. We meet at the Eldridge Hotel at 12:30 noon, and I will meet you there prior to that time for the start.

I trust that if the war has made any change in the concept or content of your speech that you will be able to meet the changing conditions with your usual versatility.

With kindest regards, I am

Rotarily yours,

FCA:AH

Chairman, Program Committee, Lawrence Rotary Club.